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SSOOCCIIAALL  SSCCIIEENNCCEESS  DDIIVVIISSIIOONN  
MMEEEETTIINNGG  MMIINNUUTTEESS  

August 19, 2009 

 
Attendees: 

 
 

 Dr. Tabor opened the meeting by welcoming faculty back from 
their summer breaks and introducing Ms. Julie Rice Rollins as the 
Division’s new full-time Geography professor. 
 
Thanks & Recognition: 
 Dr. Tabor issued thanks and recognition to Melinda Barr, Dana 
Glencross, Peggy Jordan, Ray McCullar, Cecilia Pittman, Chuck 
Carselowey, Bruce Cook, and members of the search committees for 
their assistance in various different tasks throughout the summer. 
 
Library: 
 Dana Tuley-Williams announced the library website now has 
information for students on plagiarism and copyright laws. The new 
history video database is now up and running, as well as an art 
database named Cameo. She also noted that logging in to Library 
resources will now follow the same format for students as their 
MineOnline logins.  
 
Advising: 
 Lois Ganick mentioned that the evaluations used by Advising are 
different from the ones faculty print using MineOnline. Please feel 
free to send her any questions you may have regarding advising. 
 
Announcements/Reminders: 
 Electronic Retention Alert System training – 10:45am August  
  19th HPC 215 A&B 
 Generation NeXt Comes to College – 1to 4pm August 20th 

Melinda Barr Randy Hopkins M'Lou Smith
Trish Bilcik Peggy Jordan Susan Tabor

Jeff Carlisle Yuthika Kim Laurie Thornton
Chuck Carselowey Dawn Ladiski Dana Tuley-Williams

Bruce Cook Jerry Ludlow Rick Vollmer
John Ehrhardt Ray McCullar

Lois Ganick Greg Parks Guests
Dana Glencross Cecilia Pittman Felix Aquino

Ron Gray Julie Rice-Rollins Greg Gardner
Stephanie Hayes Markus Smith Ginelle Gordon - Trio



2 
 

 Fall Security Drills – Sept. 1st 9:10am to 9:20am; 7:50pm-8pm 
 “Dream No Little Dream: The Legacy of Robert S. Kerr – Sept.  
  24th 
 Welcome Week volunteers are needed. Contact Marcy Roll 
 Mentoring new adjuncts – complete forms as required. 
 Academic Affairs forms will now be posted on their website. 
 Borrowing textbooks – Please see Dr. Tabor before borrowing  
  books from the Bookstore.  
 
Guests – Dr. Felix Aquino and Greg Gardner 
 Dr. Aquino announced that enrollment has been hovering at 24% 
above last year’s numbers consistently throughout the summer. Greg 
Gardner mentioned that the CLT has gone through several changes 
and will be going into the fall semester short-staffed. He reminded 
everyone to keep that in mind as they seek assistance with online 
courses. 
 
Committee Appointments: 
Gen Ed Committee: needed 
Disabilities accommodations committee: needed 
Faculty Association: Trish Bilcik volunteered 
 
Discussion: 
 Late Registration/Incompletes/Grade Changes: Dr. Tabor 
reminded everyone that students need to have assignments completed 
by the end of the semester. If all assignments have not been submitted, 
it is up to the instructor to submit either an “F” or an “I” for 
incomplete, in which case the student needs to have all coursework 
completed by a certain date determined by the instructor. 
 
 IRB and Classroom Assignments: For any assignments which 
require students to interview other individuals please be sure they 
know they cannot interview anyone under 18 years of age and/or any 
students enrolled in the Pathways program. 
 
 Scheduling/Spring Online Classes: For the spring online 
sections, Dr. Tabor asks that full-time faculty limit themselves to no 
more than three online sections as part of your full-time workload of 
five sections. In other words, full-time faculty would need to have at 
least two on-campus sections in the spring. 
 
Guests – Trio 
 Ginelle Gordon and several Trio personnel shared information 
regarding their programs. To qualify for Trio Student Support 
programs, students must be enrolled at OCCC and have documented 
academic need, be a first-generation student, have financial need, or 
have a physical or learning disability. Mentors and tutoring are 
available. Trio offices are open Monday through Friday 8am to 5pm.  
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 Dr. Tabor closed the meeting by reading a note sent to Social 
Sciences by the family of Dr. John Hughes. The note thanked the 
division for contributing to the French Camp Academy in Dr. Hughes’ 
name. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 Laurie Thornton, Social Sciences Division Assistant 
 
 
 


